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CLUB ACTIVITY CALENDAR 
For September - December 2017 

 

      August 26 [ŀƳōǘƻƴ /ƻƴǎŜǊǾŀǘƛƻƴ /ƭǳōΩǎ 
JAKES Day 

      September 6 Board of Directors Meeting 
      September 12 General Membership Meeting 
      September 23 Fall Big Fish Derby 
      October 4       Board of Directors Meeting 
      November 1  Board of Directors Meeting 
      December 6   Board of Directors Meeting  
 

Check the Bluewater Anglers website for current 
information on upcoming club events at 

www.bluewateranglers.com/events.html. 
 

 
 

 

SEPTEMBER GENERAL MEETING 
Tuesday, September 12, 2017 

Point Edward Arena & Community Centre 
210 Monk Street 

Doors open at 7:00 PM 
Meeting starts at 7:30 PM 

 
AGENDA 

Upcoming Club Events 
Hatchery Update 

Salmon Derby Report 
Fishing Report 

Swap Table 
 

GUEST SPEAKER / TOPIC 
Linda Miller & Kevin Thompson 

Lake Ontario Salmon Fishing 
 

 

 
 

NEW BLUEWATER ANGLERS EXECUTIVE 
 
Following the passing of Dick Bornais, Bluewater Anglers 
President, a new 2017 Bluewater Anglers Executive was 
chosen during the July 8th Board of Directors meeting. 
 

     Ed Holubowicz - President 
     Gary Mitchell - 1st Vice President  
     Ralph Eves  - 2nd Vice President 
     Bob Daly  - Treasurer 
     Lou Dallaire  - Secretary 
 
 

 

IN MEMORIAM 

 
 

9a9w{hb ά{!aέ ²IL¢LbD 
June 29, 1930 ς July 10, 2017 

 
Sam was one of the founding members of the Bluewater 
Anglers back in 1979/1980. Sam was one of the original 
hatchery operators when the hatchery opened in 1985 
and he continued to be a member of the Friday Crew 
until his passing. Sam was a Lifetime Member of the 
Bluewater Anglers in recognition for his many years of 
service to the club.  
 

http://www.bluewateranglers.com/
http://www.bluewateranglers.com/events.html


HATCHERY REPORT 
 
Hatchery Operations 
It has been a relatively quiet summer at the hatchery. 
For the first time in several years, there were no 
significant upgrade or maintenance projects on the go. 
 
There are currently about 18,000 Brown Trout in tanks 
#1 and #4. They have been growing steadily over the 
summer and now average about 12 grams. The Brown 
Trout will be fin-clipped in mid-September ... probably 
Tuesday, September 19th. The date will be confirmed at 
the September 12th General Membership Meeting. The 
Brown Trout will be graded for size later in the fall. The 
larger ones will be stocked out in November and the 
smaller ones will be held in the hatchery over the winter 
for stocking next April. 
 
There are currently about 40,000 Ganaraskas Rainbow 
Trout in tanks #2 and #3. They are growing steadily and  
average about 3 grams. They will be ready for stocking 
next spring. 
 
Preparation for the salmon egg collection in late 
September/early October will start as soon as the fin- 
clipping of the Brown Trout is completed.  
 
There will be more information about the fin-clipping 
and salmon egg collection activities, and sign-up sheets 
at the September 12th General Membership Meeting. 
  

 
Hatchery Projects 
Several smaller scale projects have been under way this 
summer.  
 
The outlet drainage flow from the new #9 and #10 tanks 
has been improved. 
 
The outside cameras around building and the pond have 
been upgraded to high definition cameras. The new 
cameras along with the upgraded lighting completed 
earlier this year have greatly improved the security 
monitoring around the hatchery. 
 
A project to see if we can efficiently and economically 
remove iron from our well water has been started. 
Lambton College is conducting the study. Initial studies 
have focussed on equipment setup and filter sizes. 
 
School Hatcheries 
Once again this fall we will be setting up the mini- 
hatcheries in several local schools. The four schools that 

were involved in last yearΩǎ ǘǊƛŀƭ are going to be involved 
again this coming season. The mini- hatcheries we are 
using have been supplied through the Lake Huron 
Fishing Club in Kincardine and funded by donations from 
Bruce Power. 
 
Hatchery Operators Needed 
If the success of YOUR hatchery is going to continue, we 
need to start training some new hatchery operators. The 
daily routine usually takes less than 1½ - 2 hours to 
complete, maybe a little longer if there is a lot of egg 
picking. We would like to have 4 - 5 people on each daily 
crew to allow 1 - 2 members to be away without putting 
too much strain on the rest of the crew. 
 
If you can help, contact Jake Van Rooyen (519-869-2371; 
jakevanr@msn.com) or drop by the hatchery on a 
Tuesday morning between 9 AM and 11 AM. There will 
be more information at the September 12th General 
Membership Meeting. 
 
 

                                                 

SARNIA BOAT RAMPS UPDATE 
 

There has been no activity at the new Sarnia Bay boat 
ramps during the summer months. It appears that the 
City of Sarnia does not have a plan for the new boat 
ramps or any idea when they will be done. It is obvious 
that the boat ramps will not be done for this boating 
season. More concerning, it looks doubtful if the new 
boat ramps will be ready for ƴŜȄǘ ǎǇǊƛƴƎΩǎ Salmon Derby! 

 

 
 
 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETINGS 
 

The remaining 2017 Board of Directors meetings are 
scheduled for September 6th, October 4th, November 1st  
and December 6th (... the first Wednesday of each 
month) starting at 7:00 PM at the hatchery. The 
meetings are open to all club members. If you are 
thinking about becoming a Director in 2018, you are 
encouraged to attend one or more of the directors 
meetings. Please contact Ed Holubowicz (519-381-1810, 
eholubowicz@flowserve.com) if you would like to 
attend one of the meetings or if you have a subject or 
issue the Board of Directors should consider. 
 

mailto:jakevanr@msn.com
mailto:eholubowicz@flowserve.com


BLUEWATER ANGLERS 
FALL BIG FISH DERBY 

Saturday, September 23, 2017 
12:01 AM ς 2:00 PM 

 
Bring the family and/or friends and participate in the last 
Bluewater Anglers club event of the year. 
 
ELGIBILITY: Any person is eligible to enter provided they 
have a valid fishing license for the waters they are 
fishing and have purchased a derby entry ticket. This is a 
BOAT and SHORE event. Fishing starts at 12:01 AM 
Saturday, September 23. 
 
ENTRY FEE: An entry fee of $10.00 cash per person must 
accompany the entry form. Entry forms and derby 
information will be available at the September 12th 
General Membership Meeting, and The Outdoorsman or 
.ǳŎƪΩǎ .ŀƛǘǎ until 5:30 PM Friday Sept 22, 2017. If fishing 
from a boat, ALL people aboard must have an entry 
ticket.  
 
BOUNDARIES: Bluewater Salmon Derby boundaries 
apply ... in the St. Clair River south to the south end of 
Fawn Island, east to the harbour at Grand Bend and 
north to the trailer park north of Lexington, Michigan. 
Boundaries for all streams and rivers entering into the 
St. Clair River and Lake Huron are upstream to the first 
bridge or roadway, whichever comes first. 
 
WEIGH-IN: Derby contestants are allowed to enter only 
their SINGLE heaviest fish. Participants must bring their 
catch to the weigh-in, located at the Fish Hatchery, 
between the hours of 1:30 PM and 2:00 PM on Saturday, 
September 23rd. You MUST be in line by 2:00 PM for 
your entries to be eligible!!!   
 
AWARDS: Cash prizes will be awarded for the top 5 
heaviest fish. Only Salmon, Rainbow Trout and Brown 
Trout are eligible. The following will be the breakdown 
of cash prizes based on total derby ticket sales.  
            1st   Place: 35%  4th Place:  10% 
            2nd Place: 20%             5th Place:    5% 
            3rd Place: 15%       ***15% for the Fish Hatchery 
      
NOTE: The $100 prize for biggest fish entered by a 
Bluewater Anglers member applies to this event.  
 
The presentation of prizes will be made immediately 
following the weigh-in. A minimum of 5 draw prizes will 
be drawn at the conclusion of the event. You must be 
present to win one of the draw prizes. 
 

 

NEW CANADIAN BORDER CROSSING RULES 
 
The reporting requirements for private boaters entering 
or re-entering Canadian water from the USA have 
changed effective mid June 2017. Canadian and US 
boaters no longer need to report to the CBSA if they 
meet the reporting exemptions detailed below. 
 
Reporting Exemptions 
If you are visiting Canada, you are not required to report 
to the CBSA if you: 
     - do not land on Canadian soil, 
     - do not anchor, moor or make contact with another 
        Conveyance while in Canadian waters, and 
     - do not embark or disembark any people or goods in 
        while in Canada. 
 
If you are returning to Canada, you are not required to 
report to the CBSA if you: 
     - did not land outside Canada,  
     - did not anchor, moor or make contact with another 
        Conveyance while outside of Canadian waters, and 
     - did not embark or disembark any people or goods 
        while outside Canada. 
 
The Canadian requirements are now consistent with the 
US requirements. Recreational boaters and anglers can 
now cross the international border into Canadian or US 
waters without having to register first with Canada or US 
Customs officials. 
 

 
 

   Paul DeVlugt, past President and 
long time member, donated $100 to the Bluewater 

Anglers Hatchery program. 
 

 
 

 

FOR SALE - 8 HP HONDA OUTBOARD 
 
1999 8 HP Honda outboard four stroke, long shaft, 
manual start, 12 Liter gas tank and ownerΩs manual. 
Used as kicker trolling motor. Original owner. 
Asking $900. Contact Pete Bothwell at 519-869-4611 

  



BLUEWATER ANGLERS FAMILY FUN  
(GOBY) DERBY  

Saturday, July 8, 2017 
 
It was a great day for our annual Family Fun (Goby) 
Derby both in terms of the participation and the 
weather. The weather was perfect ... partly cloudy with 
a refreshing breeze off the river. A total of 60 families, 
including 105 children and 81 adults, registered for the 
event. A total of 828 gobies plus several game fish were 
caught in just 3 hours!  
 
The Largest Fish honours went to ...  
1) Benjamin Borne with a 74 cm. Pike, 
2) Cameron Latta with a beautiful 65 cm. Rainbow Trout, 
3) (unknown first name) McKay with a 56 cm. Pike. 
 

 

The Largest Fish: Benjamin Borne, 74 cm. Pike 
 

 

2nd Largest Fish: Cameron Latta, 65 cm. Rainbow Trout 
 

The Top Three Family Prizes went to ... 
1) the Ferguson family with a total of 158 gobies,  
2) the Lamont family with a total of 83 gobies,  
3) the Barclay family with a total of 73 gobies. 

 
Thank You to all of the families that came out. We hope 
everyone enjoyed the day. 

1st Place Family: the Ferguson family, 58 gobies 
 

 

2nd Place Family: the Lamont family, 83 gobies 
 

 

3rd Place Family: the Barclay family, 73 gobies 
 
Special thanks to Eric's Pro Tackle & Bait in Wallaceburg 
for supplying all of the worms, Ice Cream Galore in Point 
Edward for supplying some of the prizes, Linda Miller 
from Re/Max Sarnia Realty Inc. for supplying some of 
the lures found in the prize bags. 
 

To the Bluewater Angler volunteers that came out in full 
support I want to say Thank You! 
 



VILLAGE OF POINT EDWARD AND 
BLUEWATER ANGLERS WALLEYE DERBY 

6:00 PM August 11 - 10:00 AM August 12, 2017 
 

Ninety one anglers registered for the annual Walleye 
Derby that was held from 6:00 PM August 11th to 10:00 
AM August 12th. Even though the weather was unsettled 
on Friday evening and Saturday morning, a total of 24 
anglers registered their largest catch at the weigh-in at 
the end of the derby.  
 
The first place prize of $500, donated by the Village of 
Point Edward, was presented to Brad Hall by Larry 
Gordon, Councillor of The Village of Point Edward. BradΩǎ 
winning walleye weighed in at 1.84 kilograms. 
 

 
 

The other 2017 Walleye Derby prize winners were ...      
     2nd

 place: Kevin Somes (1.50 kg; $250) 
     3rd place: Doug McLean (1.31 kg; $125) 
     4th place: Brad Newby (1.15 kg; $100) 
     5th place: Brian Somes (1.05 kg; $50) 
     6th place: Scott Fraser (0.81 kg; $25) 
     7th place: Crystall Hall (0.79 kg; $25) 
     8th place: Rob McBean (0.71 kg; $25) 
     9th place: Alphonse DeBuscherre (0.59 kg; $25)    
   10th place: Evan Iacobelli (0.58 kg; $25) 
 
Brad Hall won an additional $100 for the largest fish 
entered by a Bluewater Anglers member. 
 
Five additional prizes were drawn from all the 
participants present at the weigh-in. Hot dogs and 
water/pop were also provided to participants at the 
weigh-in.  
 
! ōƛƎ ά¢Ƙŀƴƪ ¸ƻǳέ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƻƪΣ !ƭŀƴ .ƻŀƳΣ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ the 
other help at the weigh-in. Lou Dallaire and Paul Heckley 
manned the scales for weighing the fish. 

 
         1st Place - Brad Hall        2nd Place ς Kevin Somes 
                   
 
 

42nd ANNUAL (2018) SALMON DERBY 
 

Just a reminder, the dates for the 2018 Salmon Derby 
are April 27 - May 6, 2018. Only 8 months to go! 
 
Planning for ƴŜȄǘ ǎǇǊƛƴƎΩǎ 42nd ANNUAL SALMON DERBY 
is about to begin. The first meeting of the 2018 Salmon 
Derby Committee will be held on Monday, October 2nd 
at 7:00 PM at the Hatchery.  
 
The 2018 Salmon Derby Committee is looking for new 
members to bring the committee back to full strength. 
New ideas and perspectives help make the derby better. 
The committee meets for 1 - 1½ hours every 2 - 3 weeks. 
Anyone interested in helping with the 2018 Salmon 
Derby is asked to contact Paul Heckley (519-869-2593; 
pheckley@outlook.com). There will be more information 
at the September 12th General Membership Meeting. 
 
If anybody knows of a person or company that might be 
interested in becoming a 2018 Salmon Derby sponsor or 
putting an ad in the 2018 Salmon Derby Brochure, 
please contact Gerry Fawdry (gfawdry@sympatica.ca; 
519-542-2764 for sponsorships) or Pete Bothwell 
(pbothwell@cogeco.ca; 519-869-4611 for ads). The 2018 
Salmon Derby Committee will follow up with the 
individuals or companies.  
 

mailto:pheckley@outlook.com
mailto:gfawdry@sympatica.ca
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BLUEWATER ANGLERS AND OFAH MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 
 

The Bluewater Anglers are an affiliated club of the Ontario Federation of Anglers & Hunters (OFAH). Membership in the 
Bluewater Anglers includes membership in Ontario Federation of Anglers & Hunters (OFAH) since all members of an 
affiliated club must also be members of OFAH (www.ofah.orgύΦ aŜƳōŜǊǎ Ŏŀƴ ŎƘƻƻǎŜ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ŀ άōŀǎƛŎέ hC!I 
membership which includes the personal insurance and OFAH benefits but not the Ontario Out of Doors (OOD) 
ƳŀƎŀȊƛƴŜ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ άŦǳƭƭέ hC!I ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ƛƴǎǳǊŀƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ hC!I ōŜnefits plus the Ontario Out 
of Doors (OOD) magazine. You can join the Ontario Federation of Anglers & Hunters (OFAH) at a discount rate through 
the Bluewater Anglers. If you have a current Ontario Federation of Anglers & Hunters (OFAH) membership through 
another club or organization, then you only need to pay for your regular Bluewater Anglers membership.  
 
Complete the form below to become a Bluewater Anglers member or to renew your current membership. More 
information about membership benefits can be found at www.bluewateranglers.com/membership.html and 
www.ofah.org. Contact Ralph & Jo-Anne Eves (519-383-0873 or r_gary_1217@outlook.com) for more information. 
 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
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